MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE 
SUNSHINE CONDOMINIUM 
HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

HELD ON AUGUST 4, 2011
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. with Pat Ashcroft, Association President presiding.  Present at the meeting were Pat Ashcroft, Michelle Duft and Tina Swift, CPA, Association Accountant.  Proxies were received from Vorhies, Stockman, Woodrow, Hutchison, Hemsworth and Wegert. (Quorum of 11 units was not met).
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes from last year’s annual meeting were not approved as no official business could be conducted.
FINANCIAL REPORT- 


Tina Swift CPA, Association Accountant, presented an Accountant’s Report as of Aug.  4, 2011.  A review was given of bank accounts which totaled $24,362.  We have two delinquent owner accounts.  Financial statements were presented for 2011 to date.  

An update was given on our insurance coverage with American Family Insurance.  We had an increase in premium of $947 due to a claim for water damage in one of the units.  The D&O premium remained the same. We have building, liability and Director’s and Officer’s coverage.  Our deductible on all policies is $1,000.
Eleven dog fees are currently being collected.  We collect $10/month per dog on the premises.  All owners are reminded to contact Pat A. when new dogs are moved into units and again when they are moved out.

OLD BUSINESS-

None.
NEW BUSINESS-
CHIMNEY INSPECTION/CLEANING: 
Pat reported that the chimneys have received their annual inspection and cleaning recently. The cost was $1,460, the same rate as last year.  
Pat reported that only his unit is owner occupied, the rest of the units are rentals.

BUDGET-
Tina presented a proposed 2012 budget which will be mailed to board members for approval.                 
BOARD MEMBER ELECTIONS-

Robert Hutchison’s term is expiring and he will be contacted ad asked if he would like to serve again.  Michelle Duft offered to serve as an additional board member so we will have two locals here serving.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Swift, CPA
Tina Swift, CPA, Association Accountant
